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December Meeting
Monday, December 16, 2013
6:30 PM (not 7:30)

The Federal Point Historic Preservation Society will hold its annual holiday
potluck on Monday, December 16 at 6:30 pm. We will be gathering at the
Kure Memorial Lutheran Church again this year. The church is located at
117 N. 3" Ave. in Kure Beach and we will be in their Fellowship Hall so that

we have plenty of room for everyone!

" Please join us for an evening of
friends and fellowship. Bring your &
favorite covered dish and invite | =
your  friends (prospective
members). John Golden will be
playing traditional carols and
songs for the group to sing along.

Parking: The Church faces Third Avenue. Third Avenue has some
marked on-street parking. Also, there is a Municipal Parking Lot on the
East side of Third Avenue adjacent to the Kure Beach Community
Center. The Fellowship Hall is on the Fourth Avenue side of the Church property. There is no on-street parking
there, but there is a grassy area on the Church grounds where cars can be parked, space permitting. If no parking
spaces are to be found on Third or Fourth, there is public parking on K Avenue, 1/2 block south of the Church.

President’s Message

From Barry Nelder
I would like to extend a heartfelt thank-you from the officers and board members of
the Federal Point Historic Preservation Society to Mr. Vernon Meshaw who
salvaged the plaque mounted on the historic Swing Bridge over Snow’s Cut! It is a
great addition to our collecton and will be displayed for all to see at the History Center.

I hope you all can join us for our annual Christmas potluck December 16, at the Kure
Memorial Lutheran Church. It is always a wonderful event with great food, good
. music, and even a few “reindeer games.”



http://www.federalpointhistory.org/

Last Month’s Meeting

At our November meeting Mr. Vernon Meshaw, a scrap metal dealer, presented
the bronze plaque he salvaged from the Snow’s Cut Swing Bridge to the Society.
Until Mr. Meshaw contacted the Society no one knew where the bridge had gone
when it was decommissioned upon the opening of the current high-rise bridge in
1962. It turns out that Mr. Mannon Gore, the developer of Sunset Beach, had
purchased it from the NC Highway Department. However, after ten years of trying
to get approval for use from the mainland to the new development at Sunset Beach,
he realized the state would never let him install it, and contacted Mr. Meshaw about
selling it as scrap. Luckily, Mr Meshaw had the presence of forethought to keep the
memorial plaque that recognized the North Carolina
section of the Atlantic IntraCoastal Waterway. The Federal Point Historic Preseration
Society is deeply grateful that he offered to donate it to the Society for display at the
History Center.

Also on the program was Frankie Jones, whose father was the last bridge tender of the |

swing bridge. She talked about her childhood and how it revolved around the blast of the
horn, that signaled the bridge’s opening. Also present was Billy Holt, whose father was
the relief tender (they worked 12 hour shifts), who told us about how they turned the
bridge if the power went out. Oh, and how they tied it down when hurricanes threatened.

To round out the evening Elaine Henson presented the history of the ICW, Snow’s Cut and the Swing Bridge.
She showed many great pictures, including the iconic Hugh Morton photo of a speed boat passing through the
open bridge.

Memories of the Bridge

by Frankie Jones

As most of you are aware, my father was one of the bridge tenders of the Snow’s Cut
Swing Bridge. My parents moved here from Brunswick County in the early forties to
take the job. At the end of what is now Bridge Barrier Road, where the bridge was
located, the state had two three room houses which were rented to the bridge tenders.
Our family lived in one house and Mr. Holt, the other bridge tender and his family,
lived in the other. Our house was the closest to the waterway and the Holt house was
- about 40 feet south of ours. The bank has now
eroded so much that our house would be gone had my father not purchased the
house and moved it to Spencer Farlow Dr.

The tenders in the bridge house would keep watch along the waterway for
approaching boats. Usually, as a boat approached the bridge it would blow a
loud horn to alert the bridge tender. Before the bridge opened bells would ring
and a gate would drop across the road on both sides of the bridge to alert cars
that the bridge was closed to traffic. Once the bridge opened, the bridge tender
would push a button three times to alert the approaching boat that the bridge
was open and ready for their passage. The three loud blasts sounded like a
siren. After the boat safely passed, the tender pushed a button for one loud ‘
siren-like signal alerting the boater that the bridge was about to close. After the brldge closed and the road was
about to be re-opened, the bells stopped ringing and the gates would go up allowing traffic flow to resume across
the bridge.




Carolina Beach School turns 75!
“A Brief History of Carolina Beach School”
By Leslie Bright

When the old one-room school house on lower Federal Point, in
New Hanover County, NC, burned down mysteriously in 1916,
it became necessary to transport the few children who attended
there to Myrtle Grove school six miles up the peninsula from
Carolina Beach. Miserable transportation conditions at the time
and obvious overcrowding persisted.

Over time, adverse conditions at Myrtle Grove school reached the point of barely tolerable. The beaches of lower
New Hanover County began developing into a vacation resort creating an influx of many more year-round
families. The need for another school became critical to meet the growth.

During 1937, public spirited citizens in the County began meeting and organizing to appeal to New Hanover
County Board of Education for a new school to be built at Carolina Beach. Under the leadership of Mayor R. C.
Fergus, Mrs. H. B. Strickland, and others, permission and support were granted and work began in the fall of
1937 under the direction of contractor, W. A. Simon. Cost of the building was $20,000.00. It was built on a
complete city block between 4th and 5th Avenue, with Atlanta and Clarendon Avenue on either side. The block
owned by the Town of Carolina Beach was eventually transferred to New Hanover County Board of
Education. During construction, area students (approximately 50) were schooled in two small rooms in Carolina
Beach Town Hall located on the Boardwalk. Grades 1 - 3 were taught by Miss Mae McFarland and Grades 4 - 6
by Miss Madge Woods. Under the leadership of principal, Mrs. C. G. Vanlandingham, Carolina Beach School
opened for the school year 1939-40. Few knew that the growth that created the need for the school was only just
beginning. Within two years, it became necessary to add three new classrooms and other amenities costing
$28,000.00. Keen foresight during the original school design allowed for additional growth. In 1953, three more
classrooms, a kitchen and other amenities were added. By 1975, it became necessary to add a six classroom wing
with additional trailers and teachers to meet new growth. In 1983, the school was reconstructed due to significant
damage by fire in 1982.

It's anyone's guess as to what the future holds for Carolina Beach School as growth continues. One thing remains
certain, the community takes pride in Carolina Beach School and its excellent staff. In these early grades, students
receive a very important educational foundation, preparing them for the higher grades.




First Baptist Church of Carolina Beach Turns 75!
By Darlene Bright

Extracted from a manuscript by Mrs. Frances Ray and Mrs. Blanche Tucker,
titled, "Our Church History 60th Anniversary November 22, 1998".

Present day Carolina Beach Baptist Church got its beginning on November
20, 1938. Baptist members of an interdenominational Sunday School
building, which was built a few years before on Fourth and Cape Fear Blvd., : : :
decided it was time to build their own church. Other denominations began ® &I &s-4 [ | A

to splinter off as the area was growing and the population increasing. , A g ey

Members continued to meet in the Sunday School building during the organizational period. With sponsorship by the
Wilmington Baptist Association, a special service was held on November 20, 1938, where a Council of Ordained Elders
was elected with Dr. A. J. Barton as Chairman. With leaders of nearby Baptist churches present, Rev. Dr. Barton led the
congregation in singing, "Holy, Holy, Holy" and prayed for guidance of the Holy Spirit and suggested, "the congregation
should be movitated by love, tender mercy, and desire to spread the Kingdom of God on earth." At the end of the service,
twenty persons stood and became charter members of the Carolina Beach Baptist Church. Committees were formed to
make the new church happen. Progress was slow until 1942 when the influx of military personnel and defense workers
made the erection of a building for worship imperative.

On April 25, 1942, eighteen charter members of a Woman's Missionary Society was organized with Mrs. Estelle Robinson
elected as President. These women got the ball rolling by contributing liberally of their time and money. They organized
several christian youth auxiliaries and helped the NC Baptist Mission Board to recognize their need to gain their support.

During a frenzy of effort and fundraising, building lots on Lake Park Blvd. and Wilson Avenue were purchased and paid
for by the State Mission Board at a cost of $7,250. "On Tuesday, January 25, 1944, ground was broken for the new edifice",
with a seating capacity of 300. Mr. L. J. Jordan, local contractor and member of the church supervised the construction,
completed and first occupied August 17, 1944,

Through the next 69 years, Carolina Beach Baptist Church grew in many respects. A new parsonage was added along with
a huge educational building, always meeting the needs as they arose. Through hard times, easy times, storms and sunny
days, Carolina Beach Baptist Church has been held up by strong pillars and good christian people guided by dedicated
pastors.

We should never forget Mrs. S. C. Ogburn, who opened her home around 1930 on Sundays for Sunday School and sparked
the idea that became First Baptist Church of Carolina Beach.

Fort Fisher Holiday Open House to Celebrate the 2013 Season
Chris Fonvielle Signs New Book!

Fort Fisher State Historic Site in Kure Beach, NC, will hold its
Holiday Open House on Tuesday, December 10, 2013, from 10 a.m. -
4 p.m. in the visitor’s center. This event is free and open to the public.

Enjoy seasonal refreshments, decorations, and entertainment
throughout the day, including holiday musical selections by the
Murray Middle School Jazz Band under the direction of David Tyson,
followed by popular musician and storyteller John Golden.




Our Business
Members

Atlantic Towers
Ned Barnes, Attorney
Britt’s Donut Shop
Charles Henson
Painting
Coastal K-9 Bakery,
Inc.

First Bank
Frank’s Pizza
Got-Em-On-Live Bait
Club

Historical Society of
Topsail Island

Intracoastal Realty
Island Gazette
Island Treasures

Kure Beach Fishing

Pier
Bob McKoy-
Network Real Estate

Pleasure Island
Chamber of
Commerce

SlapDash Publishing
Tom Sayre
Construction
Tucker Bros. Realty
Company
Wilmington Water
Tours

Winner Marine
Construction

Winner RV Park

For the history lovers on your shopping list, special discounts will be offered
on all museum shop merchandise for this one day only, so you can stock up on
everything from Battery Buchannan Blend coffee to unique Christmas tree
ornaments to great books for the history enthusiast.

Speaking of books, Civil War historian, author, and professor Dr. Chris E.
Fonvielle, Jr. will debut his new book Faces of Fort Fisher: 1861-1864. At
12:30 p.m., Chris will speak about some of the memorable people associated
with wartime Fort Fisher in the visitor’s center’s Gehrig Spencer Theatre.
Following the presentation, Faces of Fort Fisher may be purchased from the
Museum Shop and will be signed by the author. Before the program concludes,
the Friends of Fort Fisher will announce the winner of the 2013 rifle raffle, at
which a lucky ticket holder will win a reproduction Civil War Springfield
Musket. Raffle tickets are available right up until announcement time.

Fort Fisher State Historic Site is located at 1610 Fort Fisher Blvd S, Kure
Beach, N.C. 28449. This free event is sponsored by the Fort Fisher Chapter
2325 of the United Daughters of the Confederacy and the Friends of Fort
Fisher and its sustaining members. For more information, contact Paul Laird at
910-612-7067 or plaird@friendsoffortfisher.com.

Society Notes
Darlene Bright, History Center Director

« Donations: Thanks to the family of Henry Capillary for donating a variety of
articles about “Cappy,” a well-known local denizen who swam in the ocean from pier
to pier every summer day for years.

< This month we recorded 63 members at our November Meeting. The History
Center recorded 83 visitors! The gift shop took in $211.37. The History Center was
used by Got-‘em-on Live and the UDC.

+» Please welcome new members Bonnie Seashore of Carolina Beach, Richard
Hardison of Wilmington and Sally Lewis of Carolina Beach. We also added another
business member, Bob McCoy of Network Real Estate in Carolina Beach.

¢+ Thanks to Juanita Winner and Ron Griffin for keeping the History Center open
while Rebecca was on vacation!

%+ Thanks to our History Center VVolunteers Carl Filipiak who is working on the
cataloging of the subject files. Also, thanks to Andre’ Blouin for all the time he’s put
into the new web site. It should be up within the next month.

¢ Newsletter: Thanks to Cheri McNeill for her always thorough proofing of the
newsletter and Lois Taylor for her help getting the Newsletter in the mail.

You can now Purchase
Wilmington Water Tours
Tickets!
At the Federal Point History Center
Call 970-458-0502 Or 910-338-3134


mailto:plaird@friendsoffortfisher.com

Officers Directors

President — Barry Nelder John Gordon (Chairman)
Vice-President — Juanita Winner Elaine Henson
Secretary — Lois Taylor Byron Moore

Treasurer — Demetria Sapienza
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Thomas Gray
Cheri McNeill
Skippy Winner

Jean Stewart
Leslie Bright
Jim Dugan
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New this Year! Ornaments with the 3
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Brenda Coffey
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FACES

186

John Golden’s
CDs
$14.00-$18.00

Lighthouses hand painted by

$13.00 apiece or $35.00 for the

Holiday Gifts ?
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BIRTHPLACE OF THE SHAG
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Carolina Beach, NC
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: oy Ocean Plaza T-Shirts

Sold ONLY at the
Federal Pt. History
Center $14.00

Chris Fonvielle’s
New Book $39.95



